
FAIRWOOD CRIME PREVENTION AND IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT BOARD MEETING  

Fairwood Branch Library  

D12910 Old Hammond Hwy, Baton Rouge, LA 70816  

The Fairwood Crime Prevention and Improvement District ("District") held a meeting on 
Thursday, January 16, 2025.  

The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Scott Giurintano at 6:30 P.M.  

The following Commissioners were present:  
Patrick (Pat) Cormier 
Scott Giurintano  
Melanie Sims  
Lloyd Gavion  
Kathleen (Kathy) Allen 

No members of the public were in attendance.  

Approval of the Minutes  

A motion was made by Scott Giurintano to approve the minutes from the November 21, 2024 
meeting.  This was seconded by Lloyd Gavion and passed unanimously.  

Announcement of Appointment 
The District recognized the appointment of Kathleen M. Allen as the representative of Country 
Ridge Neighborhood Association to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Thomas Shuff.  
The District recognized the appointment of Melanie Sims for a 4 year term appointed by Senator 
Rick Edmonds.  Kathleen Allen administered the oath of office to Ms. Sims.  Ms. Allen stated 
that she would submit the oaths of office to the appropriate offices.   

Treasury Report  
The District received $36,992.15 in parcel fees from the EBR Sheriff's Office according to the 
January 2025 statement. The current balance is $37,594.80. Melanie Sims stated that the post 
office will increase fees, so it will probably be necessary to make an adjustment to the budget, 
but that bill does not come due until December.  A motion to approve the presented report was 
made by Scott Giurintano and seconded by Pat Cormier. The motion passed unanimously. 

Flock Security Cameras - November 2024  
During November 2024, there were 171,525 license plates read. South Flannery at Old 
Hammond had the highest volume day (3,105 vehicles) and Pecan Ridge saw the lowest volume 
day with 31 vehicles. 9 of the plates read were on the "hot list.” 



Flock Security Cameras – December 2024  
During December 2024, there were 166,613 license plates read. South Flannery at Old 
Hammond had the highest volume day (3,580 vehicles) and Pecan Ridge saw the lowest volume 
day with 17 vehicles. 16 of the plates read were on the "hot list."  

Security Patrols - November 2024  
In November 2024, there were security patrols every 7.5 days, with times ranging from 3:00 
A.M. to 7:00 A.M. and 2:00 P.M. to 12:30 A.M. During this time period, the officer issued 6 stop 
sign citations. The officer worked 20 hours.  

Security Patrols - December 2024 In December 2024, there were patrols every 10.3 days, with 
times ranging from 11:00 P.M. to 5:00 A.M. During this time, the officer issued 1 stop sign 
citation. The officer worked 10 hours.  

Security Incidents in the District - November 2024  
In November 2024, there was one shot fired, one burglary of a dwelling, and one shoplifting 
reported.  There was one protective custody violation committed.  One new building permit was 
issued.  Additionally, 16 calls were placed to 311.  

Security Incidents in the District - December 2024 In December 2024, no data was available, 
except that there were 13 calls placed to 311. 

Public Comments  
No public comments were made. 

Adjournment  
A motion was made by Scott Giurintano and seconded by Lloyd Gavion to move adjourn. The 
meeting adjourned at 7:04 P.M.


